
                       Speakers 

Monthly Meetings are held on the first Thursday of the month at 2pm in    

St Andrew’s Church, Cheadle Road, Cheadle Hulme, SK8 5ET. 

 

 

Monthly meetings are suspended for the time being.  Their resumption will depend on 

Government advice and the arrangements made at St Andrewôs Church but it is 

unlikely that they will resume in 2020. 

However, arrangements are being made for a monthly meeting on ZOOM starting on 

1st October when a wildlife presentation by Russ Hedley will take place starting at 

2pm.  If you are interested in attending this ZOOM session, please contact Neil 

Rackham neil.rackham@me.com  who will supply the access codes just before the 

meeting. 
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Group meetings 

All group meetings in domestic premises and public halls are currently suspended until Government 

guidelines are revised to allow them and until premises will allow social distancing.  Please contact the 

appropriate group leader for up to date informationJohn Broadbent continues to  produce 

newsletters for the Art Appreciation and Technology  for Everyone Groups. If you would like to  

receive these, please contact John at john.broadbent@stcatz.oxon.org. 

Committee News 

Your Committee has met using Google Meet virtual meeting technology.  

We are delighted that Elisabeth Jefferies has agreed to join the Committee and she was formally 

co-opted on to the Committee at the meeting on 3rd September.  However, we are still looking for 

a Membership Secretary to replace Neil.  Some familiarity with computer records is desirable for 

this post. 

If you feel that you could contribute to the running of Cheadle Hulme U3A and would like to serve 

on the Committee, please contact Neil at neil.rackham@me.com. 
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Chairmanôs Statement 

So here we are back in a sort of lock down.  Will life ever be the same again?  The answer to that 

is “who knows” but until such time as we are released we may as well make the most of what we 

have got.  So please join one of the online groups that are running, to enjoy the camaraderie as 

well the topics being discussed. 

This month sees the start of our autumn term and I would like remind you that the following groups 

are operating on line and would like to hear from anybody that may wish to join the groups.  These 

are: 

 

Book Group 2   

German speaking 

Computer Group  

Photographic group  

The twice weekly quiz group (Tuesday and Thursday am) 

The Technology group ( Starts October)  

The Art Appreciation Group ( Starts October )  

and the new Shakespeare Group.  

If I’ve missed any I apologise and would ask the you inform the group co-ordinator. 

I would also like to hear from any members with ideas about restarting any of the groups which are 

currently dormant and also with any suggestions on groups the could be started on line.  If anyone 

wants to contact me please email on neil.rackham@me.com or phone 01614869494.  

For those who may be interested we are going to try and hold our first monthly meeting online in 

October. If you are interested in joining us will you please email us at admin@CHU3A.org.uk and 

we will email you back with a proposed running order of items to be included, together with 

instructions on how to join. 

Starting this month we would like all our members to submit the own special recipes either sweet or 

savory for inclusion within a proposed Cheadle Hulme U3A Christmas Cook Book. This will be 

published online this Christmas for all our members to download.  For those unable to download 

we will provide a limited number of printed copies.  

So as to start everybody off I have included one of my own recipes from our collection book. (See 

below) 

To provide recipes please email them to admin@CHU3A.org.uk 

 

Hearing Aid Batteries 

A reminder to those who need hearing aid batteries. 

It seems they are no longer available from the local libraries, which are presently concentrating on 

books.  Instead they can be obtained as follows: 

Type P13 and P675    telephone 0161 217 6009    (Stockport Council).  Batteries will be delivered 

to your door 

Type 312                      telephone 0161 419 4183  or email audiology@stockport.nhs.uk 

Tina Menges. 
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I make no apologies for imperial measurements. 

Recipe for Chocolate Cake. 

Ingredients 

4oz Soft margarine 

4oz Caster sugar 

1 Tablespoon of syrup 

2 medium eggs ( although I’ve also used large) 

4½oz self-raising flour 

1 good tablespoon of cocoa or drinking chocolate 

5 tablespoons of milk 

 

Method 

Line an 8” sandwich tin and grease 

Set oven to 180° C or fan 170° C 

Cream margarine, sugar and syrup. 

Add flour, eggs and cocoa gradually. Then mix in milk 

This mixture should be stiff. 

Pour into tin and cook for 30-45 minutes until firm to touch. 

Turn out onto cooling rack and leave to cool. 

Then consume.   Enjoy! 

Events 

 

Local coach companies are operating, but in order to observe social distancing they are restricting the 

number of passengers carried.  This could mean that for a typical group of 30 on a visit two coaches 

would be required.  This is clearly uneconomic and so we have decided not to plan any outings involving 

coach travel for the time being. 

 

All cheques being held against events have been destroyed.  If you have paid cash for an event and 

want your money back ungently, please contact Pat Vermes . 

Pat Vermes. 

SK8 Magazine 

You may have noticed that the SK8 magazine carries an article about Cheadle Hulme U3A.  This was 

written by Barry Richards with the objective of raising awareness of CHU3A in the local area. 



Group Calendars 

We are operating a group calendar, for all groups, with all the events and dates incorporated. This 

automatically writes the events onto the calendar on your computer.  You never have to miss a 

group again. 

If you would like a copy of the calendar please request the link by email to admin@chu3a.org.uk 

 

Photographic Group 

We are currently meeting online every other Monday afternoon at 2:00pm, see group calendar for 

dates. 

Apart from trying to resolve members photographic problems we also spend an amount of time on 

Photo editing and its techniques, with on screen demonstrations, as shown below:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The means of communication is using Google Meet via the internet.  

If you wish to join or need help in setting up Google Meet, please contact Neil Rackham by email 

on neil.rackham@me.com. 

 

Picture of the Month from the Photo Group:  by Phil Martin and converted to pencil drawing. 

Groups. 
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Computer Group 

We are currently meeting online every other Monday afternoon at 2:00pm see group calendar for 

dates. 

We try to resolve members computer problems both hardware and software between us at the 

meeting and also have a presentation on a particular topic each meeting.  

The means of communication is using Google Meet via the internet.  

If you wish to join or need help in setting up Google Meet, please contact Neil Rackham by email on 

neil.rackham@me.com. 

Shakespeare on Toast 

Who’s afraid of William Shakespeare?  Just about everyone. He wrote 

too much and what he did write is inaccessible and elitist. Right? 

Wrong! 

A proposed new group for Cheadle Hulme U3A, Shakespeare on 

Toast, will knock the stuffing out of the staid old myth of Shakespeare, 

revealing the man and his plays for what they really are: modern, thrilling 

and uplifting drama.   

We aim to sweep the cobwebs from the Bard — from his life, his 

language, his time —revealing both the man and his work as relevant 

and accessible.   

It shouldn’t mean just reading the plays and poems  — although we probably will —  but looking at 

their genesis, their backgrounds, what it is that makes William Shakespeare as powerful now as he 

was five hundred years ago. 

Let us on your imagination work.  

This group is for everyone, whether you’re coming to Shakespeare for the first time, find him 

troublesome, think you know him backwards (you can help the rest of us), or have never set foot 

anywhere near one of his plays but have always wanted to.   

This group will be easy and good for you. Just like beans on toast.  For further information, and to 

declare an interest in joining in the fun, please email the proposer, Barry Richards: 

barryrichards@mac.com. 

The group hopes to start in September (yes, so soon) and will be meeting initially online, using 

either Zoom or Google Meet.  Future arrangements will rely entirely on the members’ wishes. 

Technology for Everyone 

Our first meeting is on October 6th, 2pm as usual and is a follow up on the Essity Company, 

domestic paper hygiene products, with a mention of the impact of CV-19. 

For details of how to access the on-line steaming of this meeting please contact Roger Law 

roger@lawfamily.com  
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Picture Round 

Guess Who they are. Answers on Web page chu3a.org.uk ( Look under News Sheet for link)  

THE DEADLINE FOR CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NOVEMBER NEWS SHEET IS SUNDAY 1st  NOVEMBER. 

Quiz Group 

We meet online twice a week on Tuesday and Thursday morning at 11:00am. 

The subjects covered are varied from general knowledge to Food & Drink and many others.  If you 

join, you also get a table round the day before the quiz to ponder over and complete whilst having 

a cup of tea or coffee, in the comfort of your armchair. 

The group are very welcoming, if not a little mad, and we would welcome new participants.  

The means of communication is using Google Meet via the internet.  

If you would like to join but do not have any equipment suitable for viewing the internet we also 

provide a facility for carrying out the quiz by email, and some of our number use this on a regular 

basis. 

If you wish to join or need help in setting up Google Meet, please contact Neil Rackham by email 

on neil.rackham@me.com. 

Art Appreciation 

Arrangements are being made to organise a ZOOM presentation by Clyde Raines.  For further infor-

mation please contacrt John Broadbent. john.broadbent@stcatz.oxon.org. 

Email Scams 

The lockdown has given fraudsters a golden opportunity to indulge in extracting money from the 

unsuspecting. 

This morning I received an email inviting me to renew my tv license by clicking on a link - it looked 

genuine enough.  However, my tv license is renewed by direct debit so there was no way that the 

email was genuine.  Beware! 

Walt Denning. 
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U3A National High Street Project 

 

A major national U3A research project is under way which will look initially at local high streets 

before and after Covid-19, with the main survey taking place in September.  

U3A members are being asked to register now so that they can record details of premises in their 

local high streets and shopping areas in September, gathering information about businesses that 

were trading at the end of March.  Members are being asked to walk down their local high street 

(whatever this may be called), take notes of what businesses there are and take photos of the 

shop fronts.  This information will be fed into a database with September 2020 as the base line.  

Researchers can then revisit the same high streets in 18 months' time to note any changes that 

have taken place.  The findings, including anecdotes from U3A members who recall high streets of 

the past, will form a landmark report for publication by the Trust in 2022, so helping to raise the 

U3A's profile in its 40th anniversary year.  

Activities undertaken by U3A members include Research, Shared Learning projects, Local History 

and Living History.  This means that after the initial survey has been completed, members can 

pursue their interests in any local area which has been surveyed, creating a longitudinal study - a 

research design that involves repeated observations of the same variables (eg people) over short 

or long periods of time (ie it uses longitudinal data).  These are of necessity local projects which 

will be initiated, designed and run by local U3As.  

The project was dreamt up before Lockdown by Peter Cox of North London U3A and a member of 

the U3A National Research Network.  With a former career in retail, he was interested in 

comparing today's high streets with those of the past.  

However, the Pandemic means the project either had to be abandoned or re-purposed.  This 

means the information needs to be gathered as quickly as possible since people may not 

remember what shops were there before Covid-19 struck.  If just ten per cent of U3As take part, 

that would be a significant amount of information.  

The rise of internet shopping and more office workers working permanently from home are just two 

of the reasons that high streets and towns could change in the future.  Fewer office workers and 

commuters will have an effect on cafes and sandwich shops, while many people who have 

mastered online shopping may continue to do that into the future.  

"So what happens to the businesses after Lockdown?" asks Peter.  "There'Il be some winners: 

some people may prefer to shop in their local parade rather than go into town or to a shopping 

mall, where social distancing is more difficult.  We may find new usages for our high streets.  We 

want to be able to show these changes."  

"We don't know precisely how our shopping areas will change in the long term, but we do know the 

effects in many places will be dramatic.  By the end of the survey, we will be better able to answer 

the specific question: How exactly has COVID-19 changed the places where we shop?  

There are many other projects taking place on this topic but the U3A project will be unique in that 

it will be the only one where individual U3As, groups of U3As or local Networks, have created 

separate projects as a result of the survey.  Mike Klein who is a principal at shops2020 and a U3A 

member has worked with Peter on the pilot surveys to advise on best practice.  

There's still time for you to volunteer to take part in this monumental project.  

For more details about how to take part, go to: 

 https://u3aIondonregion.woofoo.com/forms/s175dvlt040Iqop/.  

Enquiries to Michaela Moody, Lead on the project: michaela.moody@u3a org.uk  


